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An Active Learning Trust Academy 

Isle of Ely Primary School
Learning, Growing, Achieving Together

LOCAL GOVERNING BODY MINUTES OF MEETING

Tuesday 13th July 2021, held remotely on Microsoft Teams
	Present:




Stephen Dove (Chair)
Gemma Tuck

Matt Rooke

Stephanie Peachey
Allan Sanderson

David Monk

Bryony Surtees (Head Teacher)
Natalie Godfrey (Deputy Head)
Liz Wright (Clerk)


	Apologies:
Mary Sweeney

Richard Whymark


	


	Item
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1.0
1.1
	Apologies for absence
The apologies above were accepted.
	 

	2.0

2.1
	Pecuniary and other interests 

There were none for this meeting.
	

	3.0

3.1
	Chair’s actions  
There have been the following Chair’s actions since the last meeting;
· Authorisation of residential trips in 2022 for year 4 and year 6.

· Appointment of Natalie Godfrey to the post of Assistant Head 

· Authorisation of a £1,000 honorarium payment to a teacher for their work on the phonics screening during 2020/21.
	

	4.0
4.1
	Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 18th May 2021
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.  
	

	4.2
	Matters arising;

There were no matters arising.
	

	5.0
	Head Teacher report
	

	5.1
	The report was circulated with the agenda.
	

	5.2
	The ALT review which took place on 19th May, looked at the following;
· History and Art – we chose these as areas of strength

· Geography – chosen as a developing area

· Deep dives

· SLT restructure, including SENDCo as an associate member

· Reading & English 

ALT were impressed with the children who were able to articulate their learning, and were impressed with the progress made and the development of the curriculum.

MR asked for clarification over who is leading phonics.  

BS replied that Pelin Orakci is English lead with an overview across the school, but Libby Cross leads phonics up to year 2.  Pelin will pick up any children from year 2 onwards who do not pass the phonics screening.
	

	5.3
	BS also re-iterated that the curriculum is being developed from nursery upwards, so that it is embedded across the school.
	

	5.4
	Curriculum reports from subject leads were circulated with the agenda.  These cover;
· Subject leads planning

· Quotes from children

· Strengths and weaknesses identified by subject leaders

· Review of the year

MR asked why there were no reports for English & Maths?
BS replied that the reports were only for the core knowledge curriculum subjects.  There will be reports from Maths & English next year.
SP wanted to extend her thanks to the staff for the structure and detail in these reports which are very useful.  GT echoed this, with particular mention for DT.
SP continued that during her recent governor visit, she was able to see the impact of the CPD staff had undertaken, in school and reflected in these reports.

SD asked that all subject leads be thanked for their reports and the children thanked for their comments.
	

	5.5
	Safeguarding update – We have an ALT safeguarding review tomorrow.  DSL’s meet every 2 weeks to discuss cases on My Concern.  DSL’s discuss what is working and what needs to happen.  The Single Central Record is checked termly by SD and BS.
AS asked if there were any particular areas of concern?
BS replied that sexual abuse currently has a high profile nationally, as well as challenging gender stereotypes.  Our policies and practice reflect what needs to be done to change the culture.  We have seen some new incidents which are of a sexual nature.  We are taking steps to educate children and challenging the accuracy of their knowledge.  We are beginning to teach RSE at a much younger age.

AS asked whether there were any particular RSE challenges?  BS replied that that were no specific issues.
	

	5.11
	H&S Update – The H&S data was shared as part of the Head’s report.  
The new site supervisor will be in touch with AS about a date for H&S committee next term.
	

	6.0
	Governor visits
	

	6.1
	Curriculum - SP had recently attended a visit with RS.  SP saw creativity, individualised learning, and knowledge in the curriculum.  This addressed her concerns prior to the visit around creativity in the curriculum, and she was able to see it in practice.  RS had provided information and plans to support this.
AS asked about engagement levels compared to the last curriculum.  SP replied that she had always seen the children engaged, but that this time, they had seemed more focussed.

AS asked how staff felt about the change in the teaching approach, with the focus on the knowledge curriculum.  SP replied that RS had surveyed the staff and they preferred this approach.

BS added that with the new curriculum there is a large focus on where we are going, we know the direction and the impact we want to achieve.

SP added that there was a good vision of reflective practice evident within school.
	

	6.2
	Behaviour & Thrive – MR attended a visit on behaviour and Thrive.  MR said that the new behaviour policy had been embedded and staff were confident of the impact that this, as well as Thrive would have.  However, MR felt it was hard to ascertain the impact when there are so many other issues at present, e.g. Covid.  He felt it was too early to see impact.
BS added that there were several new initiatives, however, they all link together and are an intrinsic part of the school vision.

MR looked at the Thrive assessment process and the Thrive assemblies, and wondered whether support could be targeted more effectively, and how demand was being managed with one Thrive practitioner on M/L?  MR was not clear on how children were identified for support.

NG replied that it is not always clear which children are targeted for support, as they do not always display typical behaviours.  Children are identified through a number of means, not just family input.  Teachers identify children through their skilled knowledge of children’s behaviour, and it is not always behaviour which is the trigger.

NG & BS both reiterated that many of the issues are not down to lockdown alone, and there are a range of needs.  Support can be provided informally for a wider groups of children through the pastoral support assistant, who is building relationships with children across the school.
AS asked how much support was offered vs Place2Be?
BS replied that she was initially sceptical about Thrive, but had found the training provided to be excellent, and that staff awareness to identify emotional needs was high.  Thrive can support whole classes, not just individuals, and that the ethos of Thrive is much more holistic than Place2Be as the principles and practice can be embedded across the whole school community.  The pastoral support assistant also supports staff through 121 sessions.  

In summary, Thrive is more flexible and an inherent part of the school, whereas Place2Be was more formulaic.

NG suggested that parents should initially talk to the class teacher if they have any concerns.  BS added that Thrive is only one part of how we are able to support needs, and that mental health and wellbeing goes far wider than Thrive alone.

AS asked if the children still had ‘bubble time’?  NG said they had ‘worry boxes’ instead.
	

	7.0
	Policy review
	

	7.1
	Lettings Policy – review of charges only.  It was agreed there should be no change.
	

	7.2
	Mobile Phones Policy – review of existing policy – this was approved.
	

	7.3
	Eye Care Scheme Policy – new staff policy from ALT template – this was approved.
	

	8.0
	Governor skills audit
	

	8.1
	LW completed an analysis of skills across the governing body and RAG rated them.  The red and amber areas will be prioritised for training and to this end, David Hilton from ALT will arrange a governor training session on being Ofsted ready.
Local Governing Bodies of academy schools have limited powers with regard to financial matters as these sit with the Trust Board.  Therefore it was agreed that financial planning training was not a priority.
	

	8.0
	Any other business
	

	8.1
	BS commended and thanked SD for his contribution to the school over the last 7 years as he had been involved since the very beginning.  His contribution to the school, as a governor, chair and community member has been amazing, and he will be missed.  These sentiments were echoed by those present.
Gemma Tuck will take over as new Chair of Governors from September 2021.
	

	10.0

10.1
	Items for future agendas

· Annual declarations of pecuniary interests

· Teacher pay increments

· Governor visit reports

· Policy review; Safeguarding Policy, SEND Policy
	


The meeting closed at 1930
Green – Governor questions/comments
Red - actions
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